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7.

CHR 51 (March, 1970), 2, and J. M. S. Careless, "The 
Review reviewed or Fifty Years with the Beaver Patrol," 
Ibid. , 67.

(6) A good example of the coopération suggested is Century One:
A History of the Ontario Veterinary Association, 1874-1974 
(Guelph, 1976) written by M.A. Evans of the University of 
Guelph départaient of history and C.A.V. Barker, D.V.Sc., 
of the Ontario Veterinary College.

(7) B. Sinclair et al., (eds.), Let us be Honest and Modest:
Technology and Society in~Canadian History (Toronto, 1974).

*Ed. Note: The BULLETIN welcomes commentaries and opinion pièces 
from its readers. These remarks do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the edi tors. We also welcome brief letters commenting 
upon such articles.

MUSEUMS

SHOT COMMITTEE ON TECHNOLOGICAL MUSEUMS

As a resuit of interest expressed by various people at last year's 
conférence of SHOT held in Washington, DC, a meeting was set up 
to discuss the problems of Technology Muséums, including Pioneer 
Villages and Technological Historié Sites. It became obvious very 
guickly by the number of people at this meeting and by the dis­
cussions relating to this area and that the problems , such as 
funding, research, collection, interprétation and display, encount- 
ered by people working in this field were in many instances the 
same. The general feeling of those présent was that there was at 
this time no organisation that encompassed their requirements for 
information and for a forum. Having recently attended the muséum 
workshop at the conférence on the history of Canadian science and 
technology at Kingston, I can also say that the problems noted 
above are not limited to the United States alone. As SHOT for 
many years has had a low-profile committee on Technology Muséums 
it was decided to reactivate it. Ted Penn of Old Sturbridge Village 
was asked to be secretary and two other members présent, myself 
being one of them, were aksed to serve on the committee. A decision 
was made to put out a newsletter to be distributed initially to 
those présent at the meeting and those who could not attend but had 
expressed interest in the area. Subséquent discussions that took 
place over several days brought forth the idea of having a session 
at next year's conférence, to be held in New Jersey, dealing 
specifically with Technology Muséums and ail of the problems as- 
sociated with them, from interpreting to finance.

As the programme for next year's conférence is still open and will 
be for some time to corne, I would appreciate hearing any suggestions 
for such a session. As in ail probability very few of us in 
Canada will attend, this should not prevent us from having input, 
since this session would benefit those here working in the field.

—Arnold Roos
Parks Canada


